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Group Discusses Early Childhood Funding Options

A working group will convene Thursday and Friday to discuss potential early childhood program and funding options for $6.8 million in future revenues for the Children’s Investment Fund.

Earlier this year, the Fund’s staff began exploring funding options after learning of the additional revenue. All funding commitments to date have been based on projected revenues of between $8.5 and $9 million per year.  This past Fall, Fund staff received revenue projections from the City of Portland economist for the current fiscal year, as well as fiscal years 2006/2007 and 2007/2008 that predict revenues averaging $11 million per year. 


Staff provided the Fund’s Allocation Committee members with process options for dividing the unallocated projected revenues between all three program areas of early childhood, after school and mentoring and child abuse prevention and intervention. Staff requested that the committee decide whether to pursue one of the options for spreading funding, or direct the entire investment into early childhood services.  After reviewing the options, all committee members decided to direct all of the funding to early childhood programs.  


Committee members Dr. David Willis and Commissioner Lisa Naito then proposed to convene a workgroup to consider the issues raised at the meeting in response to staff’s proposal to expand Head Start model services for low income 3 – 4 year olds, including expanded health and childcare services.  The remaining Committee members agreed to convene a workgroup and Willis and Naito have proceeded with planning.


This group will meet later Thursday and Friday to develop recommendations for allocating the projected additional revenues and will bring these recommendations to the entire Allocation Committee at its May 23rd meeting.
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The following people have been invited to attend the workgroup meetings:

Janice Gratton, Early Childhood Care and Education Council

Alissa Keny-Guyer, Commission on Children, Families and Community

Bobbie Webber, Oregon Childcare Research Partnership

Swati Adakar, The Children’s Institute

Jonah Edleman, Stand for Children

Katherine Bradley, Oregon Department of Human Services, Office of Family Health

Susan Brady, Mt. Hood Community College Head Start

Elana Emlen, Commission on Children, Families and Community

Lynn Knox, City of Portland Bureau of Housing and Community Development

Anne Stone, Northwest Early Childhood Institute

Lisa Pellegrino and Meg McElroy, Children’s Investment Fund staff

In 2002 Portland voters passed Measure 26-33 creating the Children’s Investment Fund.  The Fund provides approximately $8.5 million a year for five years to support 61 programs in early childhood development, after-school and mentoring and child abuse prevention and intervention. For more information, see www.childrensinvestmentfund.org
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